


City of Argonia
P.O. Box 35 – 210 S. Main
Argonia, Kansas  67004
620-435-6417 or 620-435-6553

June 1, 2020: Regular Council Meeting 
The Argonia City Council met in regular session at 7:00 p.m. on June 1, 2020 at the Argonia Community Building for social distancing purposes.  Those present were Mayor Rick Dolley, Council members Bob Randall, Don Phillips, Scott Jones, Felisha Noland and Terina McCurley.  Also present were Tara Pierce, City Clerk and Robert Dolley, Maintenance Supervisor.  Guests present were Michelle Leidy-Franklin, Scott Figg and Kim Quinn
A quorum was present.
Mayor Rick Dolley called the Regular Council Meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  
CONSENT AGENDA
· Agenda 
A motion by Randall, seconded by Noland to accept the agenda as presented.  Motion carried 5-0. 
· Minutes
May regular meeting minutes were presented.   Jones made a motion, seconded by Noland to approve the regular meeting minutes as presented.  Motion carried 5-0
May 6th special meeting minutes were presented.  Motion by Jones, seconded by Noland to approve the special meeting minutes as presented.  Motion carried 5-0.
May 7th special meeting minutes were presented.  Motion by Jones, seconded by Noland to approve the special meeting minutes as presented.  Motion carried 5-0.
· Bills
March bills were presented.  Randall made a motion, Noland seconded the motion to approve May bills in the amount of $24,604.41.  Motion carried 5-0. 
OPEN FORUM – Scott Vaughn talked to Council about his deposit on his account.  He did not agree with how his deposit return was handled between himself and another party.  Pierce told Council that the return of the deposit was owed to both parties involved and not just him.  He felt information was given out about his account to the second party however there was no personal information given to the other party as it was the deposit that was discussed only.   Scott Figg reported on the River Park.  He reported about illegal dumping at the River Park.  Council agreed that signage needs to be placed on the dumpster that other people’s yard or trash waste was not allowed at the River Park.  It is intended for people who visit or stay at the River Park only.   Figg also asked that more speed limit signs be placed around the drive due to people driving to fast while campers are there.  For safety reasons Council said to go ahead and get a couple signs and place at the River Park.
Michelle Leidy-Franklin reported the Conway Springs Development Foundation Group is still planning on the rodeo in the August.  Pierce told Council she had received the $1,000.00 Grant Money from Wheatland Electric and that grant was to help pay for repairs at the Rodeo Grounds.
DEPARTMENTAL BUSINESS
· POOL –Dolley reported that when the pool was drained this spring multiple cracks in the paint job that was completed last summer was found and areas were flaking off.   Due to this, the pool is going to have to be repainted and repaired again.  Dolley reported that the prepping under the paint job was not properly done last year causing the issue.   Many discussions about safety precautions to keep the pool clean and safe due to the Covid-19.  Council agreed to only let 30 people into the pool at a time.  The kiddie pool will stay closed this year. Individuals age 10 and up can enter the pool without parental supervision.  Children under the age of 15 can’t bring a sibling or child under their care into the facility without parental supervision or daycare supervision that must be at least age of 15 for safety concerns of the Covid-19 to help keep people socially distanced.  An individual with not watching over another child can enter with no supervision if at least age of 10.  Hand sanitizer and hourly cleaning of the high touch areas and restrooms cleaning.  Guest will also be encouraged to bring their own hand sanitizer.  Lounge chairs will not be provided this year due to extra cleaning.  Concessions will be only pre-package items only.  Signs will be placed around the area to remind them to keep safe and follow any guidelines set fourth by the Council.  Staff will be conducting temperature checks upon any guests coming into the pool to help with the spread of Covid-19 and help keep our citizens safe.

· MAINTENANCE – Robert Dolley reported that we will need to be looking at replacing the tires on the bobcat and on the skid loader.  Dolley gave two quotes of $1200.00 for the skid loader and $1298 for the back hoe.  Discussion was tabled until next meeting.  Dolley also said communication between well #5 and the water treatment plant was having issues.  They switched to well #6 until they could get the issue fixed.    An updated security system was discussed.  Pierce is to get a few more answers from the company on questions the Council had.  Dolley will update Council at next meeting.

· CLERK – Pierce talked to Council regarding the airport hanger and the tenant that is occupying the space.  Pierce is to let the City Attorney on how the City Council would like to proceed.  They agreed to have the City attorney offer the owner of the building pay the current year only on the lease and pay the back taxes.  They also want the airport hangar to be used for ONLY aircraft purposes and not be used as a storage building.  Pierce reported that as of July 1 that Waste Connections of Kansas, Inc.  would be increasing trash rates.   Council discussed the new rates and the following will be assessed to customers as the follows:  Residential Trash - $20.62, Residential Trash with 2 Polycarts - $25.62, Residential 3 Polycarts - $34.62, Trash Commercial - $25.00, 2 Yard Dumpster and Polycart - $55.00, Dumpster and 2 Polycarts - $62.00, Commercial Dumpster - $60.00, Residential 2 Yard Dumpster 45.00, 2 – 2 Yard Dumpsters - $90.00.  Large Dumpster and 2 Polycart - $80.00 and 2 Large Dumpsters $115.00.  Extra Recycle Carts will be $4.26 Each.  School Trash will be $160.00.

· Mayor Dolley – Dolley updated Council on his meetings with the Economic Development Council.  He also asked Council members if they had time to attend some of their meetings it may be beneficial for them to listen in.  The City Council discussed at length more on the pool and ways to provide a safe environment for the community.  Motion by Jones, seconded by McCurley to hire Kim Quinn as the pool manager.  Motion carried 5-0.   Council also put a wage freeze on wages for the pool employees for 2020.  Council agreed that the pool will open by approximately June 15th with the following restrictions: (these restrictions will be looked at for revising at the July 6th meeting).  We will NOT open the baby pool this year for sanitary reasons and help with social distancing.  The pool will be limited to only 30 people at a time including guards and staff during any time.  Pool parties can be held as long as no more than 30 total (including staff) are in attendance.  Parental/Guardian supervision for children under 15 is encouraged to ensure guests are complying with CDC guidelines while at the pool. If you come by yourself and you aren’t supervising anyone you can enter the pool without parental or guardianship at 10.  If there is any trouble with people complying, this will become a requirement. Cleaning and sanitizing protocols have been enhanced and follow CDC guide lines.  Hand sanitizing stations have been added for guest convenience.  Guests are encouraged to bring their own sanitizer.  Guests are encouraged to arrive dressed in their swimsuit.  Before entering the pool, guests must rinse off with a “head to toe” shower.  Lounge chairs will NOT be provided.  Guests are encouraged to bring their own chairs.  They must remove the chairs when they leave, they cannot store them at the pool.  Life jackets are not provided.  Guests may bring their own life jackets as desired.  The concession stand will only be allowed to served pre-packaged food.  Signs will be installed to remind guests of the rules and regulations.  If you or a member of your family is sick, you should not enter the pool complex.  At all times when the pool is open, at least one manager will be on-site, in addition to other staff.   Temperatures with a NO TOUCH thermometer will be checked before entering the pool and each person entering the complex WILL be required to sign in.  A lifeguard or manager working the pool will sign in the guest name, not the visitor themselves.  These logs will ensure that IF we would need to do traceability for Covid-19 we will be able to monitor all guests entering the pool complex.  Exception to distancing include administering first aid, performing CPR, and evacuating the facility in an emergency.

· Noland made a motion, seconded by Jones to enter into executive session for 25 minutes at 9:50 p.m. with Tara to remain.  Motion carried 5-0.  Council came out of executive session at 10:05 p.m. stating no binding action taken.  Motion by Noland, seconded by Randall to give Robert Dolley a raise as discussed.  Motion carried 5-0.

· ADJOURNMENT – 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Council member Randall moved to adjourn the meeting.  Council member Noland seconded the motion.  The motion passed 4-0.  Mayor Dolley declared the meeting adjourned at 10:17 p.m.

_______________________________				________________________________
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